
G.N. 2026 The Medical Council of Hong Kong

Limited Registration Under 
Medical Registration Ordinance (Chapter 161)

Promulgation No. 13

The Medical Council of Hong Kong has determined that, until such time as the Council may 
determine otherwise, limited registration under section 14A of the Medical Registration 
Ordinance, Chapter 161, Laws of Hong Kong is appropriate in respect of the following 
employment of doctors for the purpose of provision of direct point-to-point cross-boundary 
ambulance transfer service between Hong Kong Special Administrative Region and the Mainland, 
or between Hong Kong Special Administrative Region and Macao Special Administrative 
Region:—

(a)	 For the Mainland: Employment by a public or private hospital/medical institution which 
has been registered with the health administrative department of the local people’s 
government in the Mainland for the provision of direct point-to-point cross-boundary 
ambulance transfer service between Hong Kong Special Administrative Region and the 
Mainland, as a doctor for the purpose of attending to the medical needs of patient(s) 
under transfer; and

(b)	 For Macao Special Administrative Region: Employment by a public or private hospital/
medical institution which has been registered with the Health Bureau of Macao Special 
Administrative Region for the provision of direct point-to-point cross-boundary 
ambulance transfer service between Hong Kong Special Administrative Region and Macao 
Special Administrative Region, as a doctor for the purpose of attending to the medical 
needs of patient(s) under transfer.

	 The practice of a person registered with limited registration under this promulgation shall be 
subject to the restrictions and conditions as determined by the Medical Council of Hong Kong 
and stipulated in the letter of approval.

	A n applicant should be a medical practitioner registered with an approved medical authority in 
the Mainland or Macao Special Administrative Region.

	A pplications for limited registration under this promulgation should be made to the Registrar 
of Medical Practitioners in accordance with the guidelines published by the Medical Council of 
Hong Kong.
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